APPROVED MEETING MINUTES FARMINGTON AREA COMMISSION ON AGING OCTOBER 27, 2020 VIA ZOOM.COM

CALLED TO ORDER BY MARSHA KOET AT 5:47.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MARY BUCHAN, CARL CHRISTOPH, NANCY COOK, DAN FANTORE, COLLEEN IRWIN, JULIE MCCOWAN, KARINA WEGLARZ.

MEMBERS ABSENT: CHUCK COLLINS, LINDA LEE, KATHERINE MARSHALL, JANE FROST, MARIAN SCHULTE.

OTHERS PRESENT: MARSHA KOET, SENIOR DIVISION LIASION

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

- MOTION BY N. COOK.
- SUPPORT BY C. CHRISTOPH.
- MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 22 MEETING MINUTES:

- MOTION BY J. MCCOWAN.
- SUPPORT BY C. CHRISTOPH.
- MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

COMMUNICATIONS, PROMOTIONS, WEBSITE:

 A message stating that hours and services in the Senior Directory may have changed due to Covid-19 is on the website.

EDUCATION:

• The fall program for caregivers has been cancelled.

Commission on Aging

October 27, 2020

Page 2

SENIOR DIVISION LIASION REPORT:

M. Koet reported the following:

- The Costick Center has opened carryout congregate dining. A hot meal can be ordered by 11am and picked up between 12 and 12:15.
- A drive thru Thanksgiving Dinner will be offered on November 11 from 4pm until 6pm. COA members will not be needed to help this year.
- The Veteran's Day celebration will offer a drive thru lunch. Mayors of Farmington and Farmington Hills are drafting letters for the veterans. The VFW is presenting gifts and the Costick Center is adding patriotic face masks.
- Shredding will take place on December 8.
- Swimming has resumed. 25% capacity in the pool, must pre-register 2 days in advance.
- Support groups, yoga, tai chi and pickle ball are meeting.
- Masks must be worn for all activities.
- No cases of Covid-19 have been found among Costick Center attendance.
- Schools will collect food for the Goodfellows.
- Meals on Wheels: recipients will get <u>meals</u> before actual holidays so drivers can celebrate with their families.
- SOAR which is currently on Zoom will move to the HAWK when it is completed.

AMBASSADOR REPORTS:

- C. Christoph from the Commission on Parks and Rec. shared news of the HAWK.
- A soft opening may occur around March, 2021. There is a slideshow of the renovations on Facebook. The facility is definitely first class.

The November meeting of the COA is cancelled at this time.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10.

Minutes prepared by Mary Buchan, secretary.